NEWS

TONY ROWS 100 MILES

Tony Chivers, who featured in the
BDJ news on 12 November 2011
(page 402), has successfully com-
pleted his fundraising challenge

to row 100 miles in 30 days on a
Concept Rowing Machine. He took
a total of 18 hours over four weeks
at an average speed of 6 mph to
complete the challenge.

Tony, 91, has raised over £2,500
but still has some way to go to reach
his ambitious target of £10,000 for
the BDA Benevolent Fund and the
Dentists’ Health Support Trust.

To donate visit www.JustGiving.
com/TonyChiversRow100. The
BDA Benevolent Fund has received
more applications for help from
dentists in 2011 than ever before.

ARE YOUR CONTACT DETAILS UP TO DATE?

The Government is proposing to make far-reaching changes to the

NHS pension scheme which will mean that dentists pay much more for
their pensions and have to work longer.

The British Dental Association (BDA) is considering whether or not
to ballot members on the changes. To do this the BDA urgently needs
to have up to date information on members’ workplace addresses.
Members will be contacted over the next few weeks explaining what is
needed and how to update their details. Look out for these emails and

letters and please help by completing your information urgently.

DENTAL X-RAYS CAN PREDICT FRACTURE RISK

A study reported in Nature Reviews
Endocrinology states that it is now
possible to use dental X-rays to
predict who is at risk of fractures.

In a previous study, research-
ers from the University of
Gothenburg’s Sahlgrenska
Academy and Region Véstra
Gotaland demonstrated that a
sparse bone structure in the trabec-
ular bone in the lower jaw is linked
to a greater chance of having
previously had fractures in other
parts of the body. The researchers
have now taken this a step further
with a new study, published in
Bone,! that shows that it is possible
to use dental X-rays to investigate
the bone structure in the lower jaw,
and so predict who is at greater
risk of fractures in the future.

The study draws on data from
the Prospective Population Study
of Women in Gothenburg started
in 1968. The study included 731
women who have been examined
on several occasions since 1968,
when they were 38-60-years-old.
X-ray images of their jaw bone
were analysed in 1968 and 1980

and the results related to the inci-
dence of subsequent fractures.

For the first 12 years fractures
were self-reported during follow-
up examinations. It is only since
the 1980s that it has been possible
to use medical registers to identify
fractures. A total of 222 fractures
were identified during the whole
observation period.

The study shows that the bone
structure of the jaw was sparse in
around 20% of the women aged
38-54 when the first examina-
tion was carried out, and that
these women were at significantly
greater risk of fractures.

The study also shows that the
older the person, the stronger the
link between sparse bone structure
in the jaw and fractures in other
parts of the body.

Although the study was carried
out on women, the researchers
believe that the link also applies

for men.
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